Rebekah Assembly of California
President 2024-2025

Debra LaVergne
2369 Saint Francis Drive
Palo Alto, CA 94303-3136
Debra.ella@gmail.com
650-575-4565

Saturday, July 13, 2024
To all officers and members in California,
Dear Sisters and Brothers,

| will be going to Sovereign Grand Lodge, so Vice President Marcy Harper-Seibel will be in charge from
August 16-23,2024.

Looking ahead, September is Scholarship Month. If your lodge or district gives scholarships to local
students, please send me a note about that. If your lodge doesn't, please consider whether you could
partner with nearby Odd Fellow lodges to do so.

Rebekah Assembly gives Scholarships, and the Scholarship Committee carefully considers all
applications received by the deadline in March.

Donations to the Rebekah Assembly designated "Scholarship” help build and maintain the fund from
which scholarships are paid.

RCS is interested in receiving school supplies as well as money for school supplies. They support local
children with "back to school" kits in August, but have occasions to distribute school supplies

throughout the year.

RCS also is interested in toys to give to the children in their programs, and their siblings, at Christmas.
Please consider donating to the RCS toy drive.

If you have things to donate to RCS, and no way to get them to Gilroy, please let me know. | will find
someone to help transport them.

In Friendship, Love and Truth,
Qutre vy

Debra LaVergne, PRA



